Vision Statement:
The proposed revision to the Coliege’s Vision Statement is as follows:

GCC will continue to pioneer labor force development within the Western Pacific, best
understanding and meeting the educational, career and technical training needs of the
economy. It will be Guam's premier career and technical institution and finest secondary
and post secondary basic educational institution serving the island’s adult community.
Its excellence will continue to be recognized because of its service to employers,
employees and the community at large.

The vision statement was devised to help define the action plan for the College over the near,
medium and longer term. It guided the development of the strategic goal initiatives
identified in the plan and offers definition to the execution of the mission statement.

B. Commitment Towards its Stakeholders

The ISMP is designed to guide GCC in servicing three distinct audiences in the community.
First and foremost will be the delivery of quality career and technical education services as
well as basic educational services to its students. The institution will continue to be the
premier basic and career and technical education training resource for adults and those
students in the GPSS system.

In addition to offering services to students, GCC will be embarking upon the provision of
tailored programs for businesses. The ISMP establishes a timeline for Continuing Education
to develop a program to offer training services tailored to specific needs of employers.
Additionally, partnerships with private training contractors will be established with the goal
of facilitating the transfer of sustainable technologies to offer training to the community well
after the coming build-up is completed and contractors leave the island.

The ISMP is also designed to fulfill a commitment to the community to offer leadership in
the development of local workforce skills. This will be accomplished in three ways. First, the
development of an island-wide career and technical training needs assessment has been
identified as a component of the Plan, The ISMP identifies a timeline for GCC to facilitate
the coordination of all of Guam’s educational assets along with the Department of Labor to
establish by the medium term, a regular empirical assessment of the community’s career and
technical training requirements. A comprehensive needs assessment that is regularly updated
will provide the means of monitoring skill deficiencies within Guam’s workforce and
identify areas that require attention as the employment needs of the economy changes. This
information will be used to not only assist with refining Student Learning Outcomes but also
provide guidance for curriculum development.

Secondly, the ISMP calls for GCC’s involvement in facilitating the creation of an island-
wide workforce development plan based upon the findings of the needs assessment. The
Workforce Development Plan is intended to be a living plan that will guide the coordination
of all career and technical training programs currently funded by local and federal resources.
It will be designed to guide all of the island’s career and technical training resources towards
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